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MEDIA RELEASE

15 March 2010 




For Immediate Release
New building access standards a victory for human rights
People with Disability Australia (PWD) has welcomed the federal government’s launch of proposed new standards for access to public buildings for people with disability. While there is still work to do to ensure barriers that prevent people with disability from fully participating in community life are removed, these new standards represent an important step towards making buildings more accessible.

“We welcome these long overdue standards, which will go some way to improving access for people with disability to buildings,” said PWD Executive Director Michael Bleasdale. “PWD has advocated for and been involved in the development of Access to Premises Standards for the past fifteen years, so we are pleased that there has been this concrete action from the government. 

PWD is concerned, however, that the onus for dealing with breaches of the Access to Premises Standards will continue to rely on individuals lodging complaints with the Australian Human Rights Commission (AHRC) under the DDA. 
“We believe further action is needed to give both the AHRC and advocacy organisations the power to make complaints, and thus take the burden off individuals to ensure compliance with the Access to Premises Standards,” said Mr Bleasdale.
PWD is also disappointed that some of the recommendations made by House of Representatives Standing Committee on Legal and Constitutional Affairs in the report Access All Areas were not adopted by the Government. In particular, Recommendation 4, which covers disability standards in relation to building fit out, has only been ‘Accepted in principle’ and not adequately implemented in the new standards.

“Way-finding and fit out is an important part of any building,” said Mr Bleasdale.

“The Government’s response to recommendation 4 means that people with a disability can now get into a building, but still may not be able to navigate, nor access the services provided within it.”
PWD looks forward to working with government and other stakeholders to ensure these final barriers are removed, and people with disability are able to exercise their right to participate within the community.
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People with Disability Australia Incorporated (PWD) is a national disability rights and advocacy organisation. Our primary membership is made up of people with disability and organisations mainly constituted by people with disability.  We have a cross-disability focus - we represent the interests of people with all kinds of disability.  PWD is a non-profit, non-government organisation.

Our vision is of a socially just, accessible and inclusive community, in which the human rights, citizenship, contribution, potential and diversity of all people with disability are respected and celebrated.  This vision underpins everything that we do.
